
 Felsham Parish Council
Minutes of the Parish Council Meeting held on 19th January 2016
in the Village Hall

Present:
Cllr Simon Garrod (chair)
Cllr David Simpson






Cllr Hayley Nunn

Cllr Ken Sparkes

Cllr David Williams     

Cllr Mark Tavernor 

Mrs. Paula Gladwell (Clerk)
County Cllr Penny Otton







0 member of the public


2015/1461
Apologies for Absence –– Cllr Harry Wragge 
2015/1462
Declarations of Interest – None
2015/1463
Minutes of Parish Council Meeting – It was proposed by Cllr Garrod that the minutes of the previous Parish Council Meeting were approved with all in favour. The Parish Council Meeting minutes of 15th December 2015 were signed as a true record. 

2015/1464
Adjournment for:

Cllr Otton’s Report – Cllr Otton gave her report which had been circulated.
Public Participation – No questions

Meeting resumed:

2015/1465
Clerks report – Cllr Simpson will chase a reply from Hawthorne Leisure to the expression of interest. 

2015/1466
There has been no reply to date from Highways regarding the quote for replacement street lights and the movement of lamp columns.

2015/1467
SCC Highways have confirmed that they have no plans or maps of any surface water features.
2015/1468
We have yet to receive confirmation that the posts for the VAS machine have been scheduled into the SCC Highways works.

2015/1469
Planning – There were no applications to consider.

2015/1470
There were no MSDC decisions to note. 
2015/1471
Finance – The clerks Financial Report for January 2015 was approved.

2015/1472
The following payments were approved. Prop by Cllr Garrod with all in favour. Clerks Salary for December 2015
2015/1473
CPRE renewal £36.00
2015/1474
SCC Street Lighting £226.75
2015/1475
It was noted that a defibrillator had been donated to the village but may need a further security cabinet. It was confirmed that £60 was held in councils earmarked reserves and a further £200 was available from fundraising for a defibrillator . It was resolved to underwrite the defibrillator cabinet if needed up to value of £500, budgeted from general reserves. Proposed Cllr Williams, sec Cllr Garrod with all in favour. A meeting will be arranged with representatives from the Village Hall and the Emergency Planning Group to consider installation, siting, promotion and responsibilities for the defibrillator as soon as possible.
2015/1476
The budget for 2016/2017 was considered, it was noted that the tax base for 2016/17 had been confirmed at 169.77. An amendment was made to increase the Welcome Pack heading to £235 and add £35.00 to Other Donations. It was resolved to approve the amended budget for 2016/17. Proposed Cllr Williams, sec Cllr Garrod with all in favour.

2015/1477
It was noted that the precept requirement raised by the budget process of £5763 showed an increase over the previous year resulting in an additional £1.43 per Band D household for the year. It was resolved to set the precept for 2016/2017 at £5763 and the request forms were completed and signed. Proposed Cllr Williams, sec Cllr Sparkes with all in favour.

2015/1478
Correspondence – There were no comments to tabled correspondence.

2015/1479
Welcome Pack – Additional quotes for printing had yet to be received. Further consideration was deferred to the next meeting.
2015/1480
Village Maintenance – Tree Officer Report – Cllr Tavernor will report the branch overhanging Bury Road. 
2015/1481
Other matters – None. 
2015/1482
Conservation Area – Conservation Officer Report – Nothing to report

2015/1483
Other matters - None
2015/1484
Footpaths – Footpath Officers Report –Nothing to report.
2015/1485
Other matters – None.
2015/1486 
Matters to be brought to the attention of council – It was suggested that a regular annual donation be made to Village News in order that the management committee need not make a request each year. It was agreed that without a specific request it was unclear what help if any might be needed and the Village News Committee were respectfully asked to seek a donation whenever it was needed either for general running costs or something specific.
The next meeting of the Parish Council will be held on Tuesday 16th February 2016 at 7.30pm in the Village Hall  
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